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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

March 4, 2010
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Allen Andersen, Brett Bell, Lonny Bosselman, Tom Davenport, Kanchan Farkiya (Student Rep), Dan Gutowski, Jeff Higginbotham, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle
Excused:

Absent:
Peter Fong, Fred Garces, Nick Gehler, Dan Willkie

Guests:
George Beitey, Jim Bray, Dawn Burgess, Rick Covert, Peter Elias, Laura Gonzalez, Sally Nalven
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· February 4, 2009 MSC (Gutowski/Werle) MSC w/one abstention

2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)
The Parking Task Force has not met since the February Facilities Committee meeting and there is no current report.  D. Gutowski mentioned there are two posted signs in Hourglass Park regarding two hour parking.  This area is no longer available for daily student parking.  D. Gutowski asked if College Police can be asked to provide a CSO next week to be available to notify students from 5-6:30pm.  G. Beitey indicated he will inform the Academy cadets as well.  L. Bosselman asked if the temporary Child Dev. drop off spaces in the staff/faculty lot east of the Center can be reclaimed.  The signs have been removed; can “CDC” be removed from spaces as well?  B. Bell indicated he would like to first see what the impact in on Child Dev. will be.  He mentioned we will put signage back for two spaces for the time being.  S. Nalven asked if the Center can keep the two spaces.  B. Bell responded that we will look at the overall available student parking and how it will be impacted when student lot #3 is closed for construction of the parking structure and police sub-station.
B. Bell indicated the vehicular roadway through campus will no longer be available.  The k-rails and planters will be put back above the turn-around near B-100, blocking thru traffic.
L. Bosselman mentioned that with the location of the Aviation lab door on the northeast end of the building, right where the faculty/staff lot is, often employees and students almost get hit by persons driving quickly by.  B. Bell will ask College Police to look at traffic patterns around the Aviation building.  He also indicated that with the remodel, the staff/faculty parking lot will shift over to the east some.  J. Bray added that the area between CDC and Aviation will be looked at for possibly adding a sidewalk.  L. Gonzalez asked if this would be a possible location for the garden.  J. Bray indicated the area more to the east of CDC would be a potential location.  D. Gutowski reminded that drainage in this area will also need to be looked at.
New Business

1) Identification of I- and M-Buildings (B. Bell)
B. Bell introduced this item for discussion.  The M-building is the new Business & Math classroom building.  It is anticipated the building will be named either the Business and Math or Math and Business building.  The I-building is currently called the Business and Math building.  A. Andersen mentioned the rooms in the I-building have been promised to the English department and they have begun discussing the naming of the building.  B. Bell indicated that we do not want to narrow the use of the building but establish more of a multipurpose structure.  Possible designation for the building may be instructional or general education.  B. Bell expressed that input from English department is welcome.  A. Anderson indicated he will take this item back to the department for discussion and bring suggestions back to this Committee.  This item will be carried forward on subsequent agendas for further discussion to come up with an appropriate building name, taking into consideration all campus constituencies.
2) Landscaping and Removal of Trees (B. Bell)

B. Bell informed those present of three trees on campus that have been identified by Facilities and the Infrastructure Project for removal.  He wanted to make sure all campus constituents are aware that it has been determined these three trees need to be removed due to health and safety issues and the general landscaping plan.  B. Bell further explained that it has been found that a Canary Pine tree by the Science building on a mound will cause drainage issues in the area and needs to be removed.  There are two trees outside the Child Dev. Center; a Sycamore and a Tipuana; in the area in front of the CDC, outside of the play yard, currently fenced in due to construction, that also need to be removed.  The Tipuana is leaning at about a 45 degree angle and the roots are coming up and encroaching on the sidewalk causing a potential tripping hazard.  The Sycamore tree has a fungus growing on it that is an irritant to the Grounds staff that comes in contact with the tree; additionally the Sycamore is no longer part of the general landscaping plan.  Both trees are mature trees and will be replaced.

P. Elias commented that the fungus on the Sycamore can be sprayed.  R. Covert replied that the type of spray to be used is not one that the District would use around children.  P. Elias responded that he sent some information to B. Bell regarding a spray that could make the fungus dormant.  D. Lindsay commented that spraying can be looked into as long as there is no hazard to the children/staff.  He added that they do not want to take the trees out but because there is safety issues the removal needs to occur.  B. Bell indicated that the District had a certified arborist look at the trees and have taken their advice seriously regarding the needed removal of all three trees.  S. Nalven asked if the arborist’s direction is in writing.  B. Bell responded that he will get a report from the arborist.  P. Elias asked if the findings of another arborist would be honored, to which B. Bell replied, that all information gathered will be taken into consideration including input from CDC and Facilities staff.  K. Farkiya mentioned that she agrees with CDC faculty but agree also with making sure there are no hazards to children and others.
S. Nalven expressed concerned regarding the 11 Sycamores in the CDC play yard which are needed for shade for the children.  She is concerned whether fungus growth is on these trees as well posing a hazard for the children.  R. Covert mentioned there is currently no plan to remove the 11 trees but we will need to confirm whether there is fungus present and if so, will need to take action.  The arborist did include these trees in their recommendation for removal.  If the trees need to be removed, they will be done so in a staggered schedule and replaced with Tipuana which are fast growing shade trees.  D. Gutowski suggested the possibility of utilizing the shade structure that had been at the I-building as a possible temporary solution to necessary shade in the play yard.
B. Bell indicated there is a commitment for landscaping on campus, including trees, as part of the bond project.  The issue of removing the original three trees has been thoughtfully considered by campus and District personnel and the decision has not been entered into lightly.  He trusts that Miramar’s Grounds and Facilities departments have looked into all aspects of this issue.  B. Bell reminded those present that landscaping is not a shared governance issue but he wanted to bring this item forward to inform the campus and hear all concerns.  He is not requesting a vote but would like to hear consensus from the Facilities Committee regarding moving forward on the removal of the three trees in addition to providing the report from arborist and continue reviewing the remaining trees.  D. Burgess asked if there is a current risk to the children.  B. Bell responded there is a possible respiratory risk and the staff that regularly maintain these trees have been effected.  B. Bell remarked that all points of view will be considered in making decisions regarding the trees; in the end we are responsible for any results of safety and structural hazards.  He mentioned that his door is open if employees or students have any concerns.
3) Gold Coast Road (G. Beitey)

G. Beitey asked if there has been any feedback from the City regarding Gold Coast Road.  J. Bray indicated he has not heard anything.  D. Lindsay asked if we want to continue to pay for asphalt even though the area is off our property.  We patched the road previously because it had deteriorated greatly.  B. Bell and J. Bray will discuss on Monday.
Announcements
1) Accreditation Forums (K. Werle)

K. Werle announced that the next round of Accreditation forums will be next week.  She expressed a hope that Facilities Committee members will look at Standard IIIB and she would like to have IIIB on the next agenda.  B. Bell will make IIIB available to all committee members electronically.  The Accreditation site visit will take place fall 2010.  The Accreditation Committee will go out to the campus to speak to students, faculty and staff.  K. Werle articulated it is of the utmost importance that Miramar students, faculty and staff be well versed in the information provided in the self-study.
Next Meeting:  April 15, 2010, 1pm, PCR

Meeting Adjourned: 1:52pm
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